Eatonton Historic Preservation Commission Minutes

April 11, 2022

Plaza Arts Community Center 6 PM

Members Present:  Chair Lyn Romine, Diane Folk, Carol Haley, Nancy Marshall

Members Absent:   None

Guest: Michele Bechtel 

Old Business:  March Minutes were unanimously approved.  There were no new COA applications for April.

New Business: Michele Bechtel, Eatonton homeowner and resident, spoke to the group regarding UGA’s Master Gardener Program.  The MGP is offered once every two years and is conducted through Putnam County’s local Extension Service.  Keith Fielder, our Extension agent, teaches the 12 week class which provides horticultural training to individuals who then volunteer in the community with related projects. Master gardeners offer consultation with property owners and will do site visits upon request.  Michele gave us numerous tips that she has learned and is working to produce a brochure regarding the program.  She sees merit in new and existing residents knowing more about their landscapes. Nancy suggested that we could make her brochure a part of our welcome packets and add their availability to our website.  Lyn thanked Michele for her presentation and asked her to notify us when the brochure is available.
Lyn previewed the plaques that will be awarded on May 3rd at City Council meeting at 7:00.  Nancy has completed the press release and asked all to proofread and offer suggestions.  Lyn is working to complete the slide show that accompanies her presentation.   A reception will follow at the home of Diane Folk.  Members are asked to make two appetizers each and deliver to Diane earlier in the day.  

Tytan Pictures has sent Lyn the link for the three videos that John Freedman made several months ago.  They will be available on Facebook May 1.  The videos are of John guiding Lyn and Jim Marshall with questions about the Historic District, preservation, and much more!

Lyn will submit our names for April 27 spring training to be held virtually—she will also send the link. 

HPC has submitted names for available positions on the Commission and is waiting for the City to respond.

Next Meeting: May 9, 2022

